Problems with CTD data from 2002-19

The data from this cruise is not of the usual high quality of a 911+ and there may be some errors in the headers. There was little information available and chasing down answers was time-consuming and not very fruitful. 

1. There was no log book available. Log notes kept by Steve Romaine for the 11 casts while he was aboard the ship were available. Steve does not believe there was a log book aboard. I tried to contact Gail Jewsbury to see what she could find but she is unavailable until May 5th. If and when she finds some information we can check the headers. 
2. The top 50m of the downcast primary conductivity was bad throughout the cruise. A test cast was done at the beginning of the cruise, but it appears that no one noticed that the primary salinity was up to 1 psu higher than the secondary during the downcast. It is likely that this problem was due to the bleed valve being clogged. The fix for that is very simple and would have meant a lot better data since the calibration of the primary sensors were ones that have performed better than the secondary on other cruises. For one cast the primary salinity at 20m was over 35psu!
3. No calibration samples. Since the secondary conductivity appears to have been drifting a lot it would have been helpful to have a few samples. 

4. The configuration file listed a fluorometer but there does not appear to be any data. Without a log book it is not clear whether there was one aboard or not. I tried to various versions of configuration files to see if it was mounted in a different position. Steve Romaine believes there was one aboard, but that there was some problem either with either the cable or the instrument. 
All this means a lot of time to process 27 simple CTD casts. Steve feels that no one takes responsibility for the instrument, that the conductivity cells are allowed to dry out and no one brings log books aboard to ensure good record-keeping. 
